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“Every service responsibility should be matched 
by an equal service authority; the scope of such au-

-

appropriate charters and bylaws.”

 

Thanks to our Archives Committee, the new Area History 
Book should be out by the year’s end. The last time it was done 
was 2010. It was researched and updated by the County DC-
MC’s, the young people, and a possible article on the Covid-19 
Pandemic and its impact on our Area and AA as a whole.

 Thanks also to Mike O. ( D.C.M.C. Manhattan ) and his 
committee for updating our Area Handbook; Twelfth Edition. 
The digital version is on our website and It too should be out 
in printed copy and distributed by the year’s end. The main 
change was to rename the position of Registrar to Commu-

that committee’s job descriptions. I was looking at the First 

Place in the Bronx, ( Quite a long time ago ).  

Both Al-Anon and AA members go to any length to prove 
a point.

Fed up with her husband coming home drunk every night, 
late one evening the wife drove her husband up the mountain 
to an overlook where they could see the local liquor factory in 

and trucks were pulling in and out.
“See!”… the wife said to her spouse. “They can make it 

faster than you can drink it”
“Yes!”… he replied, “but you have to admit, I’ve got ‘em 

working nights to keep up.”

Jerry R.
SENY Area 49 Chair

Hello, Friends. No, the title is not a typo. I suppose 
it’s a variation of what I heard early on, that “you’re 
either in AA or you’re around AA.”  Those who are 
in AA and serve our fellowship tend to be the ones 
who stay sober, at least from what I’ve seen; and 
while this article is for all of us, it’s particularly 
written for the GSRs, and for those who will step up 
as GSRs in the next rotation.

2020 has been a challenging and sometimes  
brutal year.  For AA members it has been a time 
of upheaval, sudden and enforced change, new  
frontiers, sickness, and sometimes death. Doors 
have been closed and opened – a perfect example 
are virtual meetings, which for some are a source  
of annoyance (or worse), but for others are an  
incredible blessing. Money issues for individuals, 
groups and all other aspects of AA are pressing. The 
list goes on.

There is a Solution; and it starts with all those  
who serve.

For the past few months, I’ve referred you to  
Concept IX, the “Leadership Concept”, and its four 

and vision. Perhaps at this time, as trusted servants 
we can get behind another principle of leadership, 
one that is necessary (and critical) in times of crisis, 
loss and even disunity, and one that all of us need to 
give AND receive. That principle is healing.

For those of you who will stand as your group’s 
next GSR, remember: you will carry your group’s 
voice and its heartbeat to the service structure. You 
will be the messenger of AA’s information and  
evolution back to your group. You will be the  
guardian of its Traditions. Additionally, you will 
be a leader in your group as it moves in whatever  
direction it chooses to go. Because you will be  

 
sentence in Concept IX: “We thank God that  
Alcoholics Anonymous is blessed with so much 
leadership in all of its affairs.” Because in AA,  
leadership is serving.

In Love and Service, 
  Tom B., Alternate Delegate 
  Area 49-SENY, Panel 69






